April Cottage

Main Street

SIBFORD FERRIS

Nr. Banbury

Oxfordshire OX15 5RE

26th November2018
Bob Neville

Case Officer
Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

White Post Road

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxfordshire OX15 4AA

Dear Sir

Reference 18/01894/OUT
I am writing to you to inform you of my concerns regarding the above.

Having lived on the Main Street in Sibford Ferris for nearly 20 years, I wonder if Councillors/Developers are fully aware of the distress element and true impact that another 25 dwellings in this small village will have?  

Our cottage is on the main road through the village and, unfortunately is situated directly in the centre of the infamous “bottle neck” of the main road.  Chaos exists constantly with not only considerable every day traffic but also buses, articulated lorries, skips, tractors etc. It is regularly used as a ‘rat run’ for heavy construction vehicles. For the village to accommodate the extra volume of another 25 dwellings is inconceivable.

Traffic backs up daily as the road is only wide enough for vehicles to pass in a one-way, 
single file formation. Because of the constant delays, our door is continually being knocked upon, day and night, with requests for us to move the cars (and at times, very colourful and abusive language is used) parked in front of our property to allow the congestion to ease. This is very disrupting, extremely annoying and at times upsetting. We have to personally explain every time to irate drivers, who are unable to get through, that we have our own private drive way at the side of our cottage and that the vehicles parked outside have nothing to do with us. Cars are always parked in front of our home, and are mainly from people using the local shop, or using the road to park on during the day or when people return home from work overnight.
If the proposed application is granted, the greater impact of  the sustainability of having even more vehicles trying to park and  using the road in and out of the village will be catastrophic.
 We are also aware that small villages like ours, are not allowed to take large developments.  The infrastructure will not be sustainable to accommodate a development of this size which will dramatically increase the actual size of our village. The risk of flooding would also be higher and the ‘olde worlde’ character of our village will disappear.
Not only is this proposed development against the needs and wishes of our community, but have the council given serious consideration to other sites? The character of our village will change tremendously, and it will not encourage future purchasers looking for a country property to buy and settle here. Property prices will suffer in the long run. Already this development contravenes the “Greenfield” policy for sites located beyond the built up limits of the village. Local councils are obliged to meet housing needs, but Oxford’s housing needs does not apply to Sibford Ferris.
I trust Cherwell District Council will seriously consider all the objections that will be raised by residents of our beautiful village.  We are doing it for a reason – Sibford Ferris cannot sustain a development of this size and nature.

Yours faithfully

Mrs C Evans-Gill
